CAPE COD SENIOR SOFTBALL LEAGUE
MINUTES OF THE August 26, 2013 BOARD MEETING

HARWICH COMMUNITY CENTER

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Rocco Annesi, Hank Bowen, Dick Connolly, Paul Donnelly,

John Hession, Dave Noonan, Bill Prodgers and Commissioner Charles Salerno

BOARD MEMBER ABSENT: Brian Hastings

Meeting Called to Order by Commissioner Salerno at 1:05 PM

Approval of Minutes:
Motion by Connolly to accept the minutes as written for the August 12, 2013 Meeting

Seconded and passed.

Treasurer’s Report: John Hession
Motion by Prodgers to accept Treasurer’s report.  Seconded by Noonan.

Passed without dissent.

Committee Reports:


a) League Restructure Committee – Hastings


Committee member Terry Morian reports that the Committee hasn’t met recently.


Hank Bowen brought up the letter from Chas Crawford who indicated that if the new 



Division 2 plays at 6:00 PM that we would lose a number of players.  

People could apply to play in Div. 3 if the time of play is an issue.  However, nothing is set yet.

Van Khachadoorian stated that the Board needs to clarify that the restructuring plan is a “done deal”.  The plan does not affect division 4.

b) Picnic – Annesi

112 attended; 118 signed up to attend

We will try to have the picnic earlier in the summer, next year.

Old Business:


a) Cuba Game – Salerno


Just couldn’t pull it off.  No dates available


b) Falmouth Invitation to play at Picnic – Salerno


This invitation was well received by Falmouth, all of their team attended the picnic

New Business:


a) Pool Player Policy Revision – Salerno


Van Khachadoorian pointed out that there are some deficiencies in our PP Policy.


Commissioner Salerno appointed Van to Chair a committee to address the issues


A representative from each Division should be on the committee


Bill Prodgers will represent the Board on this Committee


New policies will be presented to the managers at the managers meeting
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b) Team Selection for 2014- Salerno 

League restructuring demands a look at how teams will be put together.


Do we scramble? Let the PEAC select? Involve the managers or not?


What role will the PEAC play?

The new Division 3 is not impacted by the League restructuring; address 


Div.3 independently.

By repealing Article XVI of the By Laws: Player Evaluation and Assignment Committee, we have more flexibility and can make the process of Team Selection into a policy.
Motion by Connolly to repeal Article XVI of the By Laws.

Seconded by Noonan.  Motion passed with 1 dissenting vote.

Notice must be posted for 30 day and also sent to Attorney Harrington 

c) Championship Alternatives for 2014 – Salerno

Board decided to keep things the way they are now.

d) Letter from Brain Hastings
With the new structure, he is slated to play in Div. 1, but will apply to play in the new Div. 2.  As of the General Meeting he will resign his Div. 2 Presidency.  He will run for office in the new Division 2. 
If he resigns, it must be now, because the position must be posted for 30 days,
The Commissioner will contact Brian and discuss the matter further

e) Banquet – Annesi

Slated for September 24, 2013 at the Yarmouth House.

Prices have gone up to $35 per person

Rocco request that the league pay $15 for each ticket so that the cost for the attendees would be $20 per ticket.

Motion by Hession to charge $20 per person.  Motion seconded by Noonan.  Motion passed without dissent.

Round Table- all

Annessi needs names and numbers of all the players of the Division Champs and 
Championship teams.  Must be typed (can email to him)


Bowen noted that the Cape Cod Times has not been posting CCSSL Standings

Donnelly – We will need someone to balance Divisions 1 & 2 because not all the managers know the players.  Seasoned umpires would be very helpful.

Next Meeting; September 23, 2013 (Monday) at 10:00 AM

Meeting Adjourned at 2:55 PM

Minutes submitted by Judy Kennedy, Recording Secretary

-2-
